RHSC Board Meeting Minutes 

October 11, 2011
Board members present were Anne Olshan, Bob Boothroyd, Heather Lopresti, Kirsten Mastoloni, John Olshan, Kyle Eberts, Pat Siciliano and Mike Kellick. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:40.
I. Programs- Kirsten:

· Anne Z. sent Kirsten detailed email of upcoming events and contact info.  LRT is already booked for us for Oct 18 and Nov 1 meetings.
· Heather knows the owner of Pedigree.  Kirsten will contact Frank.  
· Coordinator Training is Nov. 1.  
· Oct 18 can include 50/50 raffle or fundraiser for Tracy.  Another idea for Oct. 18 is the woman who talks about snowshoeing.  Killington/Club trivia game will help newcomers learn about the club or “Did you know?” statements.  
· Work with Tavern to hold seminar on après ski drinks like special coffees, martinis, etc.  Club can charge extra for participants who choose to stay for the tasting. Announcements should be made during meetings for ordering drinks and food.  
· Another idea is to tell the tavern you’re part of RHSC to get a discount/free apptzr.  
· Slide show on what to do in Killington instead of skiing like snowmobiling, VT brewers.com, spas, etc, as well as photos of club.  Consider putting slide show on website.

II. Activities – Heather:  
· Fall is a great time to visit the lodge, especially during Thanksgiving weekend when it’s not crowded and can ski a bit.
· Gabe and Judy are in charge of the Snowball.  Heather might create a page on the Snowball to hand out at meetings.  Heather can organize a pre-snowball cocktail party or breakfast the next morning. 
· Holiday party is the next big event.  Long Ridge Tavern would be a good venue to give back to the tavern.  Members should be encouraged to bring guests.  Or the party can take place at a member home and everyone can bring an appetizer or dessert and wine.  Heather to contact Carlos at LRT to see about the holiday party.
· Race weekend is another big event.  Tom Nolan may volunteer as race chairman.  February is ideal for the best weather and Saturday is best for the after party. Killington or Pico is fine.  The date for the mountain drives everything and must be locked in ASAP.  Back-up candidates to Tom may be Chris Zimmerman or Pat Murtagh or Ernest Pinochet, although Pat travels a lot.  Party is best with all appetizers and no dinner. Judy did a great job on the party last year and can serve as a resource. 
· More mixers would be good to recruit new members.
III. Operations – All (Curtis not present)
· Outstanding issue is ensuring that Lodge Coord’s manual includes a straightforward  and easy-to-follow decision tree on how to assign rooms.  Physical competency of members also needs to be considered. 
· Kyle’s issue was about penalties and not room assignments. 
· Cancelation fee on weekends is appropriate.  A lot of work on coordinators to manage cancelations and members need to honor obligations. People are more likely to keep their reservations if they know they’ll pay a fee to cancel.  Need to encourage filling house as much as possible. Need to think carefully if change policy.  Must charge full cost for cancellations after Wed.  
· Blast emails noting space available might encourage people to book.  Weekend coordinators can request blast after monthly coordinator hands over the reservations after 9pm on Tuesday.  
· Kyle thinks we should change cancelation fees to make it more friendly.  Charges create ill will according to Kyle.  Kyle thinks issue needs revisiting because reason for penalties have gone away.  Kyle will come up with a new proposal for penalties.
IV. Membership  –  Pat
DMF Returns – Pat reminded board that DMF returns should be decided by Nov 15.

Lodge Rates – The Board held lengthy discussions on Lodge rates in response to member concerns, especially about weekday rates.  
· Current adult member rates are $45 per weekend/$22.50 per weekend night with dishwasher and cook for dinner, versus $20 per night for weekday including breakfast but no cook or dishwasher.  Dinner is $10 pp on weekends.  Cook and dishwasher are fixed costs regardless of how many are at lodge.  To contract with the cook and dishwasher for week nights you need at least 25 people.  
· Mike would prefer to revert the weekday rate to $15 pp (adult or child).  Winter holiday weekday would remain $35 per adult and $25 per child with dinner, cook and dishwasher. Vote taken on leaving weekday rate at $20 and no board members agreed.  Next year board should consider raising weekend rate to $50 and weekday to $20.  
· Board agreed to reduce adult weekday rate to $17 (2010-2011 rate had been dropped to $15 to round off number).  
· Concern has also been raised about 3-day holiday weekend rates - $90 for 3 days versus $45 for 2 days on a regular weekend.  Guest rates were also discussed and it was agreed that the club is by members for members and guest rates encourage members to join and not take advantage of club.  
· One rate structure that was deemed reasonable was to reduce a 3-night weekend with a cook to $80 per adult ($45 plus $35 for extra night); using same logic, child 3-day weekend would be $45.  Guests would be $160 per adult and $80 per child for 3-day holiday weekend. Before deciding, we’d need to plug these new figures into John S.’s calculations and forecasting.  
· John O. noted that we spent a lot of time as a board coming up with new rates and should not re-address entire rates schedule. Simple route is to drop weekday rate to $17 to address a legitimate complaint and leave other rates the same.  Another way to approach 3-day weekend is to charge $30 per night or $90 per weekend and position as premium weekend with 2 dishwashers and cook.  Many board members agreed that holiday weekends are a premium and should be charged extra and members should not be able to pay for less than 3 nights.
· All members voted and agreed that Member weekday rates should be reduced to $17 for adults and $15 for kids. No other rate changes were made during this meeting.
Membership – 
· O’Neils requested to be inactive but don’t qualify.  
· Lisa Nau is active.  
· The Howells are active and nominated the Heners for lifetime membership.  Mike read manual notes on life members. All board members present agreed to make the Heners life members. Unanimous vote of entire board is required by Jan 31st, so board could not approve at Oct 11 meeting.  John O. will seek approval via email from board members not present tonight.

V. Lodge Maintenance – Bob 
Bob had previously reported via emails on his plans, most importantly the oil tank replacement and the two work weekends:  Oct 14-16 and November 11-13. Bob’s emphasis will be on addressing safety items in and outside the building, and ensuring that volunteers enjoy the work and the camaraderie.
· Plans for the October weekend include grounds and exterior maintenance and repair work, interior painting, interior cleaning and interior maintenance and our big project this year is improving our front walkway and steps.  We will be removing trees and shrubs, digging a very long trench for the wiring for a new lighting system and replacing a lot of the stone on the steps and walkway. 
· The November weekend will focus more on indoor work.
VI. Treasurer – John S (via email)
· John distributed September Treasurer’s Report via email and again confirmed that finances are in very good shape with positive cash flow.

· He also noted that sales of lift tickets at $19,000 were the highest in memory (vs an average of $5,700 over the last 3 years.
VII.  Secretary – Anne Z (not present)
For the record: 
· At the September 20 Summer meeting, the Board requested and obtained membership approval for a $4,000 expenditure to remove the underground oil tank and replace it with two above ground indoor tanks.
· At the October 4 General meeting, a collection was organized by Diana Mason to assist Traci Templeton (our house cleaner and dishwasher) cope with the destruction of her home by Hurricane Irene. Diana will contact members not present to hopefully add to the $289 collected that evening.  At the same meeting, Lisa Nau volunteered to act as the Club’s ‘member assistance coordinator’ in the future.

______________________________________________________________________________
Decisions Made 
1. Board had previously approved new board members: Kirsten Mastoloni, Programs, and Heather Lopresti, Activities.
2. Board approved reducing winter weekday rates to $17 (from $20) for adults and keep $15 for kids. No other rate changes were made.
Recap of ToDos - New
1. John O – Poll absent board members re Heners’ nomination for Lifetime Memberships.
2. John S & Pat S – Compute per person DMF refunds based on unused funds and number of renewing members. Prepare for Nov 8 Board meeting. 
3. Kirsten – Line up ‘entertainment’ for Oct 18 general meeting; reschedule ONS seminar from Dec 6 to ??; contact Frank at Pedigree to schedule demo
4. Heather – Work to confirm Race Chairman and lock in dates for Race Weekend 
5. Kirsten & Heather – Organize Holiday Party at LRT for Dec 6

6. Kyle - Draft a new proposal for cancellation penalties

7. Curtis – Review room assignment system in Coord’s manual and assess for possible improvement. Create list of best ( worst rooms to assist Lodge Coord.
Recap of ToDos - Previous
1. Curtis –Resolve phone service (put in 2nd line?), FA panel, FD response, and prepare Close-out report after discussing w/Fire Marshall. Reschedule exterminator, locate firewood vendor, and assess condition of septic tank and leaching fields.
Buy 10 new bins and purchase new defribulator unit
2. Anne Z – Draft Document Retention policy for board review/approval

3. Mike/Curtis – Articulate policy re BINS and present for board approval
The meeting was adjourned at 9:42pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Anne Olshan & Anne M Zaera
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